



Association of Northern Car Clubs
From the Hon. Secretary:
Neil Andrews
Upper Bailey Fold Farm, Bailey Fold,
Allerton, Bradford BD15 8AA.
☎ 07596 786246 (M)
E-mail: neil.andrews@ancc.co.uk

Minutes of the Delegates Meeting – Monday 6th June 2022.

Attendees:- Alan Shaw / Neil Andrews / Maurice Ellison / Walter Bateson / Graham Whitaker/ Rod Parkin / Sam Spencer / Bob Wright / Steve Walshaw / Chris Woodcock / Tim Bendelow.

1 - Apologies.

Were received from the following : Malcolm Lister, Alan Bibby, Maggy Bateman, John Harden, Nick Stafford, Colin Brady, Lindsay Burnip, Paul Slingsby, John Richardson.

2 - Minutes of Previous Meeting were reviewed and accepted.

Proposed by Chris Woodcock, seconded Rod Parkin.

3 – Matters Arising –

CW advised that UW Mini Owners Club had withdrawn their membership as their constitution did not allow them being members of the association.

AS raised a question over the bank balance. NA advised that this was an error in the minutes, the figure shown was taken from the balance sheet, the correct bank balance should have been £15,729.75.

4 - Treasurers Report – GSW advised that he was having difficulty in collecting subscriptions from a few clubs. CW asked for GSW to forward details of the clubs to him, as he would follow up. GSW advised that the bank balance was currently £16,382.54.

5 - Invitations to the Association –

CW commented on the inclusion of ANCC in the Jim Clark Rally. This was welcomed positively as a number of member clubs had teams competing in both the Jim Clark and Reivers rallies.

NA confirmed that ANWCC are running the Inter-association autotest. This is being organised by Knutsford & DMC on 3rd July. ANCC are expecting to run at least one team.

RP confirmed the Rally Yorkshire would run 23-24 Sept and formally invited ANCC.

6 - Applications for Membership –

CW asked if an application to join the association had been made by Preston VCC. NA confirmed that an initial approach had been made but a formal application is yet to be received.

7 - Alterations to Date/Status -

ME confirmed that the Pennine Targa Rally jointly organised by Clitheroe and Airedale & Pennine would be postponed until early 2023.

8 - Mailing List Alterations

CW reminded clubs to update their contact details on the website. If assistance is need to access the website please contact Chris W.

9 - Championship Co-ordinators Reports

Road Rally - SS confirmed the next event will be in September. 46 contenders are registered. He is looking for more events to include in the championship next year as there appears to be a shortage of suitable events.

Stage Rally – SS advised that the Harold Palin rally had been cancelled. The next event is the Tyneside stages in August.

Classic/Targa Rally – as we do not have a volunteer to co-ordinate the championship it will not run this year.

10 - Time, Date & Place of next meeting – The next Delegates meeting will be Monday 5th September 2022 at 8pm. The meeting will be a ZOOM meeting.

11 - Correspondence – Preston & District VCC raised an enquiry to join the association, however this has not yet materialised. CW to follow up.

12 – RLO/FLO/LARA/Training Officer

RLO – CW reminded us to submit routes early. There are still some clubs leaving it to the last minute.

FLO – RP advised that there are currently no issues with the forests. The local contact within the Forestry Commission has left and when a new one is appointed this will be disseminated as appropriate.

LARA – NA advised that he not had communication from LARA since the last Delegates meeting.

Training – BW advised that there were no training activities planned. He was awaiting MSUK issuing their Pathway for Marshall training. However, some members indicated that a posting on Facebook had been made by MSUK. SS mentioned that he was encountering issues with getting assessments completed. This would be investigated further.

13 - MSUK/Regional Committee

CW advised that Phil Foster has had been appointed as Chair for the Regional Committee. The next Regional Committee meeting will be on 16th June.

CW also asked in the Inter-association events were still relevant as there appeared to be little appetite from clubs to support such events. After discussion it was deemed that the events should continue. An update on the StreetCars initiative is expected imminently. Concern was raised regarding the justification for extending the validity of seats and seat belts, as a result of the Covid pandemic. This is to raised with MSUK.

14 - AOB –

WB reminded us that the John Eastern Scholarship has funds available to help rising stars in motorsport, further details are available from the 2300 club website.

RP also reminded that BMSTT is available to help with training costs and the Safety Dvelopment Fund provides matched funding for safety projects.

CW gave an update on the appointment of the MLO – Phil Hall has been appointed as the regional MLO. He serves in the RAF and is undergoing his induction. Contact details will be provided when available.

Meeting Closed at 22:05.

Issued: Neil Andrews - ANCC Hon Sec

10th June 2022